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As our state remains in phase 3, we will continue our meetings at the 

Petroleum Club of Lafayette. We have only 2 more meetings this year. 

November 18, 2020 and December 16, 2020.  

As a reminder: The buffet will be open and they will serve our plates. 

Masks are required when arriving until we are at our tables in our 

room.  We will need to wear masks when we go to the buffet. 

Where: Petroleum Club of Lafayette  

Cost: $20 cash/check or $23 if paying with credit card.   

All members have a standing reservation for dinner.  If you are unable to attend, 

CANCEL your reservation by emailing House at  

ddlafayettehouse@gmail.com 

You will be charged for dinner if you FAIL TO CANCEL by the deadline of 10:00 

A.M. on the day of the meeting.   

 

 

Online Resources 

Club Website: 

www.ddlafayette.org 

 

Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/

deskandderrickcluboflafayette 

 

ADDC Website: 

www.addc.org 

OUR MISSION: 

Our mission is to enhance and 

foster a positive image to the 

global community by            

promoting the contribution of 

the petroleum, energy and  

allied industries through      

education by using all          

resources available. 

OUR PURPOSE 

The purpose of the Association  

of Desk and Derrick Clubs is to 

promote the education and 

professional development of 

individuals employed in or  

affiliated with the petroleum, 

energy and allied industries 

and to educate the general 

public about these industries. 

DESK AND DERRICK CLUB OF LAFAYETTE 
CHARTERED SEPTEMBER 11, 1951 

“The idea is not to live forever. But to create something 
that will.  ~Andy Warhol 
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keith.atkins@murphyusa.com  

October 2020  

September really seemed to fly by within the blink of an eye! As the world tries to     

recover from COVID-19, the virus continues to let us know that it’s a fighter, and it is 

determined to find a way to keep going. On the positive side, we’ve been getting a nice 

preview of nice Fall temperatures here in Arkansas. I’ve seen several trees beginning to 

display beautiful hues of orange and gold, welcoming the departure of harsh Summer 

temperatures and high humidity. While I admit I am a fan of summertime, this Summer 

hasn’t been the same, and the normal outdoor activities that I enjoy during warm 

weather didn’t happen this year. I’m happy to get a break from the heat now.  

September without ADDC Convention was not the same. We’ve been working on     

updating our Convention hotel contracts for 2021, 2022, and 2023 to make sure we don’t 

set ourselves up for the same possible financial loss we were facing this year due to the 

pandemic. We got lucky with the Sheraton Pittsburgh in the end though. Since the hotel 

is still not back to normal operations and would not have been able to host our         

Convention last month, we were able to void our contract with them, allowing us to 

renegotiate a more favorable contract or look at other hotel options that better fit our 

needs for 2022. Considering our attendance in 2022 could be lower; the room, food, and 

beverage requirements in the existing contract would have made it very difficult to 

meet without losing money.  

The 2020 Registrar Committee is still receiving and counting club ballots for our       

election of 2021 Officers. The current problems plaguing the US Postal Service led to 

some presidents not receiving their official ballots timely, even though they were 

mailed out several weeks before the deadline to return them. Since this is our first time 

to elect our officers in this unusual manner, we want to make sure your voices are 

heard and that every club that submits a ballot by the deadline is counted. We still hope 

to announce the election results around October 1. I know we are all anxious to know 

and to congratulate our newly elected 2021 Board. Stay tuned!  

The 2nd Quarter Financials are also on their way in the coming days. There are just too 

many things happening in the past few weeks, but we’re almost there. After the         

upcoming Board Meeting, we’ll have more to report  

“Well done is better than well said.” Benjamin Franklin  
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Happy Thanksgiving to my D&D family! As the end of 2020 grows near, I hope we all can 

reflect on the year and remember at least some moments of success, happiness, and good   

fortune. That can certainly be a challenge for of lot of our fellow ADDC members, family, and 

friends with everything this crazy year has thrown at us. It seemed like around every corner, 

when we thought the light at the end of the tunnel would finally appear, there was only     

another long and dark stretch of highway. Let’s all continue to pray for an end to the         

pandemic and a fast recovery for our nation’s people and businesses.  

Congratulations to our newly elected 2021 Officers: President-Elect, Philana Thompson; 

Treasurer, Barbara Pappas, and Secretary, Connie Bass. Each of them is passionate about 

ADDC, I’m sure they will bring some great experience and new ideas to help lead us in 2021!  

The 2020 ADDC Board of Directors had a successful virtual board meeting, via Zoom      

Meeting, on Saturday, October 3rd. The Board heard reports and requests from ADDC      

Committee Chairs, discussed 2020 membership numbers, and ADDC finance. As we all are 

aware, this has been a slow-moving year for the Association. The pandemic brought        

membership meetings pretty much to a halt in the early months this year. Some clubs we able 

to get some meetings in by video conference, and some have been able to manage to have 

some physical meetings in more recent months. With D&D activities curtailed, most of our 

committees did not have a much going on. However, the Club Bylaws/Guidelines Review 

Committee was able to work on updating some committee guidelines and review the club 

bylaws that were sent in according to the schedule outlined in our ADDC Bylaws. Several 

clubs have not submitted their bylaws for review, and it is important to note, that clubs who 

have not submitted their bylaws for review, may not have a voting delegate at their Region 

Meeting or Convention. The 2020 Club Bylaws/Guidelines Review Committee will not        

review any more bylaws this year, so any bylaws received for review through the end of 2020 

will be passed on to the 2021 committee who will have only a short time to review them prior 

to 2021 Region Meetings.  

The ADDC Board still asks for our members to still put health and safety as the top priority; 

especially now as new COVID-19 cases are reaching all-time highs in most of the country.  

Remember that normal meeting requirements have been suspended this year since most state 

and local regulations had restrictions on group gatherings to help prevent the spread of the 

virus. We want each member to understand the importance of staying healthy until we can all 

meet again without putting ourselves at risk. Just be safe!  

“Well done is better than well said.” Benjamin Franklin  

 

Keith Atkins  

President  

c/o Murphy USA Inc.  

PO Box 7300 El Dorado, AR 71731

-7300  

870-866-8686 

keith.atkins@murphyusa.com  
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Dear Members,  

As of this writing, I am preparing my reports for the “Pre-Convention” virtual Meeting on 

October 3rd for the 2020 ADDC Board and for the “Post -Convention” virtual meeting for 

the 2020-2021 ADDC Board. Thankfully, with Zoom we are able to conduct our business 

and get all our necessary business done and get the 2021 Board ready to take over in 

January. I sure hope it will be a better year for everyone.  

Usually, I would be talking in this letter about the ADDC Convention, but we all know we 

had to cancel it due to the pandemic. But now, we can start planning and looking forward 

to the 2021 Region meetings and the ADDC Convention to be held in New Orleans, LA, 

hosted by the clubs of the Southeast Region.  

Members, we must continue growing our membership in Desk and Derrick to help the 

Association prosper. I know it seems like we have not reached our full potential and    

received the full benefit of Desk and Derrick membership this year, but this is just a   

temporary setback and we know next year things will return to a more normal level of 

activity.  

The club presidents by now have received the certificates for all AIMEE winners that 

would normally be given out at Convention. Congratulations to everyone with a bulletin, 

article, program, field trip, seminar, or photograph entered – and a big                      

CONGRATULATIONS to all the first place AIMEE winners. As you know, the 2020   

Contest deadline is fast approaching, so finalize your articles, programs, field trips, and 

photos as this year is winding down. Please start thinking about what you want to submit 

and get your information in before the deadline.  

Also, step up and run for a 2021 office for your local club if you have not submitted your 

name yet. The Harvest Season has already begun. We need to pick up our shovels and 

hoes and start digging to see what kind of crops we have grown in our Desk and Derrick 

oilfields. You may be surprised at what will be waiting for you when your crops are     

harvested.  

 

Have a safe Halloween!!  

Susan  
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Dear Members,  

As 2020 is starting to wind down (Finally! most of us are saying) the Gulf Coast dealt with 

yet another hurricane this year (which forced the Westbank Club to cancel its planned     

virtual meeting.) Going through the storm, as Category 2 Zeta roared through southwest 

Louisiana, was scary at times; however, most of the area fared well. I am truly wishing  

safety for all of our members dealing with fires, snowstorms, and rainstorms and the   

cleanup afterwards.  

President-Elect Evelyn Green and Region Director-Elect Margie Steed need your help to fill 

Association Chairman and Region Rep positions for next year. Please get your volunteer 

form to fill the ADDC Committees. Also, be ready to chair or serve on a club-level         

committee. Take a leap and learn about something new-to-you; you have a support system 

with D&D to assist you with any questions.  

As the holidays are approaching, I thank God that we live in America and can enjoy the  

liberty and freedom that so many have fought and died for.  

We should be thankful for all that is bestowed and blessed upon us.  

Happy Veterans Day and Happy Thanksgiving!!  

Susan Miller 

2020 Southeast Region Director 

Susan Miller  

Southeast Region Director  

1700 Calder St. Gretna, LA 

70053  

504-908-6131  

smiller2020rd@yahoo.com  



Angela Cutrera 
Lafayette President 

 
acutrera@slpsolidwaste.org   

October/November 2020 
 
It’s so great to finally get to meet as a group for the past couple of months.   
I know we have all had a great time reconnecting!   
 
I enjoyed the program given by Lori Landry about Zoom and other ways to meet virtually 
and work remotely.  Club member Lena Myers was able to join our meeting from home 
through the Zoom connection that Lori set up.   Thanks Lori! 
 
I also enjoyed the presentation by Sheri Bienvenue sharing about our field trip in       
February to the BP Training Facility in Houma, Louisiana.  Thanks Sheri! 
 
Club membership has approved the Board’s recommendation that the club pay the     
renewal dues for all members for 2021 which will include the amounts for ADDC and 
Southeast Region dues.  Thanks to members Amy Segrest and Sarah Hulin for bringing 
this suggestion to the Board. 
 
Congratulations to our club’s ADDC Aimee Award winners. 
 
1st Place, 2019 Best Industry Article 
Reflecting on the Histories of Lafayette Desk and Derrick Club and LAGCOE 
Lillian Espinoza-Gala, Author 
 
3rd Place, 2019 Best Large Bulletin 
Desrick – November 2019 
Melissa Thibodeaux – Author 
 
The election results for the 2021 ADDC Officers have been announced. 
 
2021 ADDC BOD: 
Evelyn Green – President 
Philana Thompson – President-Elect 
Connie Bass - Secretary 
Barbara Pappas - Treasurer 
 
Nominating Chair Kathy Martin and Committee Members Sarah Hulin and Sheri     
Bienvenue presented the slate of officers for 2021.  Our election will take place at the  
November meeting.  Thanks to those who are choosing to serve. 
 
President Elect – No nominee at this time 
Secretary – Ada Weeks 
Treasurer – Brittney Clark 
Director (2 positions) – Melissa Thibodeaux and Ramona Bienvue 
 
Can’t wait to see you at our meeting this Wednesday! 
 
 
 

Angela Cutrera   
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2021 Desk and Derrick  

Club of Lafayette  

Board of Directors           

Candidates  

Jennifer Accardo 

      2021 President  

My name is Jennifer Accardo, candidate for 2021 President. I have 

enjoyed been a member of  Desk and Derrick Club of Lafayette 

since 2014.  

I have previously on the Board of Directors as Director in 2016 ; 

Recording Secretary in 2017; and President Elect in 2020. I have 

also served as Chairman of the Communication/ Training/

Education Committee and as  Chairman of the Membership Com-

mittee. 

I am looking forward to serving as President of Desk and Derrick 

Club in 2021. 

I live in Lafayette, LA and have been employed with Smith Mason & 

Co since we opened in 2014. 

Hi!  My name is Ada Weeks and I have been a member of the    

Lafayette Desk and Derrick Club since 1988.  The decision to join 

D&D was one of the best decisions I have made.  I had known 

about the club for years but had 2 small children and worked full 

time so didn’t think I had the time.  Now I know it would have been 

a great addition to my work education.  I have been in the energy 

industry some 40 plus years.   

I have served our club at all positions except secretary. I have also 

served as Region III Director and ADDC as treasurer.  This is a 

most important office for the club since they record each meeting 

or event for the history of the club.  I am asking for your vote to 

this office and promise to keep the minutes and recording of the 

business of this club to the best of my ability. 

                              THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

Ada Weeks 

2021 Secretary 



Hello, my name is Brittney Clark and I am running to be your 
2021 Treasurer. I joined the Desk and Derrick Club in 2016. I 
was asked to join by a very dear friend of mine. At the time, I 
never realized how much of a positive impact the club would 
have not only on my career, but also on my personal life. I feel 
like the club allows me to take advantage of a number of 
learning experiences as well as network with people from all 
over the country in the oil and gas industry. I will be forever 
thankful to her. 
 
I currently serve as President at my current job. We are ex-
tremely excited to announce that our company has just made 
25 years old this year. For the past 10 years I have been the 
one to process all of our A/P, A/R, payroll, and taxes. I know if 
given the opportunity I can bring my knowledge of money and 
finance to our club. 

 

If elected, this will be my fourth consecutive year serving on 
the Board. I’m extremely excited to have the opportunity to 
continually bring new ideas to the club. I’ve realized early on 
that the more I get involved the more I will take away from the 
club. Last year was an incredibly challenging year for every-
one. Through the ups and downs of last year I was fortunate 
enough to hold 3 different positions in the club. The first posi-
tion was a Director on the Board, the second was Photog-
raphy/Scrapbook Chair, and the third was Publicity Chair. I’ve 
loved being involved in each of the positions because it has 
allowed me to express my creative side as well as get more 
involved and learn the behind the scenes of what it takes to 
run our club. 

 

Back in 2018, I was given the opportunity to revamp our Desk 

and Derrick website. I enjoyed every moment of putting my 

creative spin on it. Everyone really seemed to like the way it 

came out. It is now easy to access and even more important, 

easy to update. 

If chosen, I can assure the members that I will be bringing 
new, creative and fresh ideas to the club that will only push 
us in a positive direction. I would be honored to serve as your 
2021 Treasurer of the Desk and Derrick Club of Lafayette and 
would truly value your vote. 

 
Cheers to a fresh start in 2021 for everyone!! 

Brittney Clark  

2021 Treasurer  
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My name is Ramona Bienvenu, a proud member of the Desk and 

Derrick Club of Lafayette since 2006.  I am running for 2021         

Director.  

 It has been a privilege to serve as chairman of the Sunshine    

Committee, as a Director, as Recording Secretary, Corresponding 

Secretary, Vice President, Co-chair of the House Committee and a 

member of the Audit and Finance Committees.     

Desk and Derrick has been a wonderful learning experience about 

the oil and gas industry, great trips to Region and Convention 

meetings which were a wealth of knowledge of understanding the 

Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs and wonderful lifelong 

friendships.  

I look forward to working with the Board and our Members as your 

Director for 2021.  

Ramona Bienvenu 

2021 Director 

Hi, my name is Melissa Thibodeaux.  I have been a member of 

Desk and Derrick since 2018.  I work in Talent Acquisition at EDG, 

Inc.  I have been in the oil and gas industry for 15+ years.          

Currently I’m a Talent and OFCCP Advisor.  I’m passionate about 

this industry.  I feel blessed to be part of a club that is centered 

around the industry promoting education, training, field trips,    

networking, and most importantly camaraderie! 

I have served as the Chairman for the Desrick for the past 2 years 

and Director in 2020. I’m now running again for Director in 2021 

given 2020 has been a year to remember with the pandemic and 

storms.  I feel we will all need a do over.  If given your vote, I will 

dedicate my time, talent, and energy serving as one of your         

Directors.  Thanks in advance for this opportunity.   
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Louisiana Coronavirus Data as of 11/17/2020 

BATON ROUGE, La. (KLFY) — Nov. 17, 2020, UPDATE: The Louisiana Department of 
Health has updated its website to reflect the latest number of positives and will continue to 
update its website at 12 p.m. each day except Saturdays. 

• As of Tuesday, 207,685 COVID-19 cases have been confirmed. 
• There are 874 people hospitalized and 92 relying on ventilators. 
• There have been 6,156 deaths statewide. 
• Presumed recovered cases have reached 176,107 as of Nov. 9, 2020. 
 
 
Source: KLFY News 10  
https://www.klfy.com/louisiana/june-21-ldh-update-49778-confirmed-covid-19-cases-
statewide-2993-deaths/ 

http://ldh.la.gov/Coronavirus/
http://ldh.la.gov/Coronavirus/
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Source: Canva.com  



  

 
PRESIDENT 

Angela Cutrera 
St. Landry Parish 

Solid Waste 
 

PRESIDENT ELECT 
Jennifer Accardo 
Smith Mason & Co 

 
SECRETARY 
Ada Weeks 

Retired 
 

TREASURER 
Delvie Hemphill 

Retired 
 

DIRECTOR 
Brittney Clark 

Cardon Sales Company  
 

DIRECTOR 
Melissa Thibodeaux  

EDG, Inc. 
 

DIRECTOR 
Ramona Bienvenu 

Retired 
 

DIRECTOR 
Ronda Thibodeaux 

Alpha Control Services 
 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT 
Sheri Bienvenue 

Veris Global 
 

PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Kathy Martin 

Acadian Ambulance 

2020  

Desrick                 21   October-November/Fall Issue  



 

 

 

 

 
 

Desk and Derrick Club of Lafayette    

2020 Committee Chairs/Co-Chairs     

Committee Chair Co-Chair Board Contact 

Audit/Internal Revenue Ada Weeks Ramona Bienvenu Jennifer Accardo 

Bylaws Sarah Hulin Sheri Bienvenue Delvie Hemphill 

Communications/Training/ Education Kathy Martin Carol Trosclair Ramona Bienvenu 

Desrick Melissa Thibodeaux Bonnie Boudreaux/Brittney Clark Ronda Thibodeaux 

Field Trip/Social Sheri Bienvenue Kristian Breaux Brittney Clark 

Finance/Budget Sarah Hulin Brittney Clark Jennifer Accardo 

Fundraising Vicki Chauvin Barbara Dronet Brittney Clark 

House JoAnn Aldridge Kristian Breaux Sheri Bienvenue 

Membership/Orientation Melissa Thibodeaux Jennifer Accardo Ramona Bienvenu 

Photography/ Scrapbook Brittney Clark Kylie Sellers Melissa Thibodeaux 

Program Jennifer Accardo Cindy Dore Ada Weeks 

Publicity Brittney Clark Betty Boullion Sheri Bienvenue 

Regional Meeting and Convention Lori Landry Kylie Sellers Ada Weeks 

Special Activities Ronda Thibodeaux Kylie Sellers Melissa Thibodeaux 

Sunshine Tifani Leal Linda Wilson Ronda Thibodeaux 
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